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Words from our President - Clay Uselton

Well, it finally looks like we're getting some sunshine and warmer
weather, and the golf course is starting to turn that nice shade of green.
I hope you are able to get out and enjoy the golf course. I want to thank
all of our staff, both in and outside of the clubhouse, for all of their hard
work and helping make Lakewood such an enjoyable club. We have a ton
of things happening right now and more to come as the summer season
gets started. From Lad n' Lassies to Men's League, and all the social
events, you should be able to find something at the club to fit your
lifestyle.
We had a very good membership meeting this month about our greens
and the rest of the golf course. Most of the members, by a large margin,
voted to move to TifEagle bermuda greens next year and do some other
smaller projects as this project is taking place. We will continue to
update you as this progresses. This fall we should have everything in
place to present to the membership exactly how all of this will happen,
cost, and how we'll pay for it.
And as always I want to thank the board and their committees for their
hard work. We have a great group of people that really care about this
club and are working hard to have Lakewood continue to be a special
place.
See you at the club...Clay

Welcome New Members
Mike & Deborah Clingenpeel

Jon Gault
Penny & Brad Panter



Did you know that the LGCC Website is also available via your mobile device using
Safari or your internet explorer equivalent?

Simply enter the LGCC web address (www.lakewoodgcc.com) and you will have access to the Event
Calendar, Bar & Grill Menu and to the Member Only section.

Make it even easier by making the LGCC web address a favorite!
Thank you,  Betty Hand

Lakewood Golf Shop/Golf Committee
Kenny Saunders & Bryan Hall

GOLF SPRING TRAINING:
Everyone is aware that Spring is the time for Spring Training in the world of professional
baseball. In the golf world Spring Training has a different meaning. It is the annual reminder
time to get everyone back in the habit of course rules and etiquette practices that we may have
forgotten or neglected over the Winter.
So here we go:
1) Please Fix your ball marks and at least one other - if everyone abides by this simple form of
etiquette it would seem you would never ever see an unfixed ball mark
2) Please fill divots in the fairway. We even provide the sand.
3) Please no fivesomes unless approved by the golf pro. Not the part time staff but the golf pro.
4) Please check in the pro shop before teeing off
5) May be a good idea to start making tee times during busy times. We have a lot more golfers and
the group with the tee time will have the right of way over the non tee time group.
6) Please adhere to all cart rules. If the sign says cart path only that means cart path only. If you
think it is dry and we should be off the path do not call the pro shop. That decision is solely at the
discretion of the course superintendent. He will call the proshop if he determines we can change
the cart rules for the day.
Peer pressure works best. If someone in your group is not following course rules or proper
etiquette then point this out to them in a constructive manner.
7) Do not take range balls for your personal use even though some of them may be better than
what you are currently playing. The new range balls will not arrive until June. If you have old golf
balls in your garage then please donate to the cause or they will sit in your garage forever.
Please be respectful to the course and your fellow members at all times. Please be kind to all
guests who could one day be a new member.
Thank you all for being members and Lakewood Pride is alive and well.
Kenny Saunders, PGA

https://lakewoodgcctullahoma.us16.list-manage.com/track/click?u=c40e01099726c30e4b6d11bb2&id=1d12ccb8c3&e=c5d0ffc6e0


There are lots of golf activities available at Lakewood.  We have Tuesday Night Men’s League, Lakewood
Ladies Golf Association, Lads & Lassies, several men's groups that have daily (weekday and/or weekend)
play, Member scrambles, Club fitting, Get Golf Ready “Fore” Ladies, Junior Camps, and the list goes on.
We hope you will find something that you can participate in and enjoy!

Tuesday Night Men’s League
5:30 every Tuesday

Sign up by calling or signing up in the pro shop
no later than 11:00 each Tuesday

Weekly 9 hole “par quota” rounds - all skill levels welcome
Join the Lakewood Men’s Golf Association for $20

and $20 buy-in for each weekly game
Prize Money awarded each week

Grand Prize at the end of the season
Men’s Golf Association membership fee and $5 from weekly
buy-in will be used throughout the year to support various

events and projects around the club.
For questions, please reach out to John Shelton, Chris Brown,

David Burns or David Dunlap

Get Golf Ready “Fore” Women
The Get Golf Ready program is designed to
teach everything you’ll need to play golf in just
a few lessons.  Each session will focus on the
various skills you will use while playing golf.
Our PGA Pro will help you in a casual, fun, and
friendly setting.  In addition to learning the
basics, you will be guided onto the golf course
to put your skill into action in a stress-free,
pressure-free environment.  We look forward
to having you out to Lakewood GCC to learn
why this is the greatest game.

Sunday 4:00-5:30
May 1, May 15, May 22, June 5, June 12

Call the pro shop at
931-455-8770 X4 to sign up.



Lakewood Men’s Member-Guest
June 23-26

Special Guest - Pete Mroz

We have booked a special guest this year for our music on
Saturday Night so we are going to set the pool area up for
better viewing and listening.  Our guest was a contestant on
the Voice and made it to the final rounds.

With all of our other great activities and the addition of Pete
on Saturday night, this is going to be a great Member-Guest.

Finance - Mike Melton



Member Moment
Dan Waggoner

Payne’s Valley Golf Course
Hollister, Missouri

Dan celebrated
his 75th Birthday

on April 29

He came this close to a Hole-In-One
At Payne’s Valley Golf Course

Hole #14 Par 3
Witnessed by his wife, Becky

and Dan & Martha Merz

Congrats & Happy Birthday!

Greens & Grounds
Dave Hamann & Tommy Dennis

Hopefully we will start to see some consistency in our weather and temperatures this coming month. We’ve been busy on the
course lately and some things we’ve been able to do are: begin to mow the golf course with all cutting units recently sharpened
and put back onto the mower. We were able to pour concrete on the path on 16 finally and a big thank you to the McNabb’s for
allowing us to access the golf course through their property. We had our spring fertilizer application with the pre-emergent
applied as well last week. This will give us season long control of crabgrass and Goosegrass along with nutrients to keep the
Bermuda healthy.

Come on out and enjoy y’all’s club and some nicer weather. Thanks for all you do as a member of LGCC.

Dave

House/Facilities - Jeff Biniek Membership - Josh Clarey Social - Trent McNabb



Pool & Tennis - Courtney Crowe

Lads & Lassies
Dan & Martha Merz

Grab a lad or lass and join us
every wednesday for 9 holes

Shotgun start 5:15
Burger bar to follow

Stay for dinner and prizes!
Sign up in the pro shop or

contact martha merz
931-581-3576 or

marthamerz12@GMAIL.COM
NO LATER THAN 2:00 EACH

WEDNESDAY TO SIGN UP

What a great Kickoff we had for Lads & Lassies - we had 61 people come to our meeting and over 45 played our ultimate putt-putt
contest throughout the clubhouse and closest to the pin contests on the 1st tee and driving range!

Congrats to our winners, Steve Cope, Kathy Tierney, Wanda Cope, and Paul Bass!

mailto:marthamerz12@GMAIL.COM


Lakewood Ladies Golf Association
Martha Merz/Betty Hand, Co-Chairs

Our weekly play has begun.  Sign up in the ladies locker room no later
than 8:45 every Tuesday and Friday for playdays.

Watch for emails for changes due to weather, or golf course issues.
May 10 (9:00 shotgun) is our annual Charity Tournament that is being
planned by Brandie Hicks and DeeDee Frost.  This year our tournament

will benefit The Multi County Cancer Support Network.  Sign up no
later than May 6 in the ladies locker room, reach out to

Brandie or DeeDee or any Board member.
Martha Merz, Co-Chair (931-581-3576/marthamerz12@gmail.com)

Betty Hand, Co-Chair (bjhand58@hotmail.com)
Kathy Tierney, Secretary (mimitee@att.net)

Deby Barnett, Treasurer (debyann22@gmail.com)

Tuesday,  June 2, 2022
Lakewood Ladies Diamond Invitational - 2 Lady Team Event

Sponsored by Woodard’s Diamond Showroom,
Russell Barnett Automotive Family  and L&H Distributing

Restaurant & Bar
Cynthia Ramsey & Laura Passarello

mailto:marthamerz12@gmail.com
mailto:bjhand58@hotmail.com
mailto:mimitee@att.net
mailto:debyann22@gmail.com


NEW SUMMER KITCHEN & BAR
HOURS

MONDAY-CLOSED
TUESDAY-11AM-8PM

WEDNESDAY-11AM-8PM
THURSDAY-11AM-8PM

FRIDAY-11AM-9PM
SATURDAY-10AM-8PM
SUNDAY-10AM-7PM

BREAKFAST BISCUITS SERVED
SATURDAY AND SUNDAY

8AM TILL 10AM


